

Bishop's Office - Bureau de l'Évêque

30 Ste-Anne, Sudbury ON P3C 5E1
Tel: (705) 674-2727 Fax/Télécopieur: (705) 674-9889
m.damphousse@ssmd.ca

August 2, 2019

To all Pastors in the Diocese of Sault Ste. Marie

Re: Eucharistic Adoration Canada

Dear Pastors,

On the recent occasion of the solemnity of Corpus Christi, our Holy Father Pope Francis reminded us that the Holy Eucharist is "Jesus alive", and invited all the faithful to renew our "wonder and joy for this wonderful gift of the Lord".¹

One way in which we can respond to the Holy Father's invitation is to spend time in Eucharistic adoration outside of the Mass, a devotional practice strongly encouraged by the Church.²

To this end, I would like to commend to you the work of Eucharistic Adoration Canada (EAC), an apostolate that provides resources to assist in establishing Eucharistic adoration in parishes. More information is available on their website, https://eucharisticadorationcanada.com/.

I hereby grant the above organization permission to contact pastors within the diocese of Sault Ste. Marie to offer their assistance and support in the promotion of Eucharistic adoration.

May the precious gift of our Lord's real presence in the Eucharist help us all to grow in faith,

Yours in Christ,

+Marcel Damphousse

Bishop of Sault Ste. Marie

Marcel Ampliouse

¹ Pope Francis, Angelus prayer address on the occasion of the Solemnity of Corpus Christi, June 23rd 2019

² Congregation for Divine Worship, Holy Communion and Worship of the Eucharist outside the mass, #48